
  
----- Original Message -----  
From: Shari Degan  
To: caldwel2@airmail.net  
Sent: Tuesday, July 24, 2007 3:14 PM 
Subject: DFW Golden Retriever Breeder Web Site  
 
Dick, 
  
I would like to be added the the DFW Golden Retriever Breeder website. I am a member 
in good standing with GRCA and the local club. I do not breed that often but have had 
numerous inquiries within the last year in which I made referrals to those individuals 
locally and throughout the state that had puppies available. Helen Dorrance can vouch for 
this since I had recently sent referrals to her and other Austin people that had litters listed. 
  
All of my dogs over the age of two except Bubbba who is quite ill, have clearances and 
the soon to be 23 month old male will have all his clearances by the end August. My 
contract explicitly states the rules of GRCA, mandatory spay/neuter clause, and a health 
guarantee for three years with a full refund for any genetic issues. My contract also states 
that monies will be refunded when the dog earns titles in the following venues: AKC, 
UKC, USDAA, NADAC, and CPE. Each puppy owner received a copy of "How to Raise 
a Puppy That You Can Live With, and a copy of the GRCA publication of the Golden 
Retriever Breed Standard. 
  
Thanks for your assistance in this request, 
  
Shari Degan 
 


